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MISSISSIPPI STATE UNIVERSITY

DOCKET NO. 50-241

ORDER TERMINATING PROVISIONAL CONSTRUCTION PERMIT

By application dated February 6,1978, as supplemented, the Mississippi

State University (the licensee) requested the-termination of Provisional

Construction Permit No. CPRR-91 for the component parts of the 100 watt

homogeneous research reactor possessed by the Mississippi State University

and stored on its campus at Mississippi State, Mississippi. A " Notice of

Proposed Issuance of Orders Authorizing Disposition of Component Parts and

Termination of Provisional Construction Permit" was published in the

Federal Register on March 6, 1979 at 44 FR 12304. No request for a hearing

or petition for leave to intervene was filed following notice of the

proposed action. Subsequently, an " Order Authorizing Disposition of

Component Parts" was published in the Federal Register on April 4, 1979

at 44 FR 20323.

The Commission has found that satisfactory disposition has been made

of the component parts in accordance with the Order and the Commission's

regulations in 10 CFR Chapter I, and in a manner not inimical to the

common defense and security or to the health and. safety of the public.

The facility area has been inspected by the Commission's Region II

inspectors and rsdiation surveys confirm that there is no residual radiation

above normal background and the area is available for unrestricted access.
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Therefore, pursuant to the application by the Mississippi State

University, Provisional Construction Permit No. CPRR-91 is hereby

terminated as of the date o# this Order.

For further details with respect to this action, see (1) application

for authorization to terminate facility license dated February 6,1978,

as supplemented, (2) the Comission's Order Authorizing Disposition of

Component Parts, and (3) the Comission's related Safety Evaluation. Each

of these items is available for public inspection at the Comission's

Public Document Room, 1717 H Street, N. W., Washington, D. C. A copy

of items (2) and (3) may be obtained upon request addressed to the

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Comission, Washington, D. C., 20555, Attention:

Director, Division of PWR Licensing - B.

Dated at Bethesda, Maryland, this 8th day of April 1986.

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGllLATORY COMMISSION

d
Frank J. hragli , Director
Division of PWR Licensing - B
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